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28 December 2021 
 
 
The Honorable Xavier Becerra 
Secretary 
Department of Health and Human Services 
200 Independence Avenue, Southwest 
Washington, D.C. 20201 
 
 
Dear Secretary Becerra: 
 
Under the leadership of Governor Ron DeSantis, Florida led the way with our Seniors First 
vaccination initiative, providing vaccines to the state's most vulnerable population. As of 
December 26, 2021, according to the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, 78.2% of 
eligible Floridians elected to get vaccinated against COVID-19. Without the heavy hand of 
government mandates, Florida is above the national average in the percent of people receiving 
a COVID-19 vaccine.  
 
The rise of the Delta variant in Florida brought challenges requiring more than one solution to 
the COVID-19 pandemic. On August 12, 2021, Governor DeSantis announced a rapid increase 
in the availability of monoclonal antibody therapy treatments across the state. In a matter of 
weeks, the state had 25 monoclonal antibody sites up and running – leading the nation in 
widespread early COVID-19 treatment availability. 
 
By mid-September, the State of Florida provided this life-saving treatment to nearly 100,000 
patients. These sites served 5,000 patients a day at the peak and nearly 30,000 per week. 
Florida pioneered monoclonal antibodies as a statewide solution to prevent severe illness and 
reduce the strain of COVID-19 on the state's hospital systems.  
 
Shortly after Florida's 100,000 treatment milestone, and without any advanced notice, the U.S. 
Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) announced a dramatic reduction in the 
number of monoclonal antibodies to be allocated to the State of Florida. Governor DeSantis 
moved quickly to acquire Sotrovimab from GlaxoSmithKline to help alleviate the artificial 
shortage caused by this sudden shift from HHS. However, the lack of allocation of this life-
saving treatment from the federal government continues to cause another immediate and life-
threatening shortage of treatment options to the State of Florida as the Omicron variant spreads 
throughout the state.  
 
While administration of monoclonal antibody therapy treatments in Florida is shifting back to the 
private health care sector, and there is growing evidence that some treatment options may not 
be as effective against the Omicron variant, the federal agencies under your control should not 
limit our state's access to any available treatments for COVID-19. Florida can expand treatment 
options for patients by distributing therapeutics to providers working in areas with a low 
prevalence of Omicron or clinics capable of variant screening. 




